Foreign Language Annual Review Meeting
February 25, 2014


The Foreign Language Annual Review Meeting was held on February 25, 2014 at 7:30 a.m. in the curriculum office.  Those in attendance were John Boehner and Sharon Pool. Mr. Boehner reviewed his course curriculum, and also sited some information about transitioning to the next foreign language teacher.  He also stated the importance of continuing the academic program with the level of rigor that it currently contains.  John reviewed the following courses:
Spanish I:  Three sections of this course are taught.  It is textbook-guided, in order to assist the teachers next year with the curriculum.  Mr. Boehner has “repackaged” the material, however. While the book is dated, it still contains the important Spanish standards that need to be covered.  Mr. Boehner has the 2014 digital version of the Spanish textbook that he used for a reference.  He continues to utilize both Quia and Quizlet.  Sometimes, Quia is required for a homework grade.  If the new teacher is interested in using the Quia program, the school will need to pay for the subscription.  Currently, John pays for it himself.
Spanish II:  Two sections of this course are taught.  Just like Spanish 1, the class uses the textbook, Quia, and Quizlet.  About two students a year enter this course, and should be at the second year level.  Often times, the students struggle, due to the difficulty of the GCMS Spanish II course.  

Spanish III and IV:  Due to scheduling issues the two courses are taught in the same class period. There are 21 Spanish III and IV students.  The curriculum focus alternates every other year as far as the readings, etc., so the seniors receive different content than they had as juniors.  A large emphasis is on reading in Spanish.  Survival vocabulary is a focus, where students learn words that would assist them in day to day living in a Spanish environment.  Words such as “subway”, “telephone”, “restaurant”, etc. are covered.  Second semester, conversational Spanish is frequently practiced.


Mr. Boehner thinks that it is very important that as students are placed into high school courses, that their eighth grade English grades and ability be considered.  Students will low academic ability in English will surely struggle in Spanish I.  Also, tutor assistance for struggling students has been very successful for some.  Mrs. Thomason has been able to give them the necessary practice time so that vocabulary can be mastered and retained.  


Mr. Boehner also stated that he hopes that Common Core State Standards will continue to be integrated into Spanish, and that nonfiction will a focus with Spanish II and III.  
